








WEXFORD COUNTY COUNCIL 

Minutes of Special Meeting of Wexford County Council 
Held on Monday, 26th April, 1993 - 10.00 a.m. 

In the Theatre Royal, High Street, Wexford. 

************ 

ATTENDANCE: 

In the Chair: Councillor J. Walsh, Chairman. 

other Members 

L. Allen; 
G. Byrne; 
v. Byrne; 
M. D'Arcy; 
J. Gahan; 
P. Reck; 

Councillors 

Mrs. D. Bolger; 
H. Byrne, T.D.; 
L. carthy; 
Mrs. A. Doyle,T.D.; 
R. Murphy; 
M. Sinnott; 

J. T. Browne; 
P. Byrne; 
J. Curtis; 
S. Doyle; 
L. O'Brien; 
I. Yates, T.D. 

An apology for inability to attend was received from 
councillors J. Bolger and H. Corish. 

Messrs: J. Hutchinson, County Manager; W. P. Creedon, 
Assistant County Manager (Acting); N. McDonnell, County 
Secretary, Acting; P. Callery, County Engineer; Mrs. R. 
Nixon, Senior Executive (Planning); D. Bowen, Executive 
Plannea; A. O'Reilly, Acting Administrative Officer and M. 
O'Briem, Acting Staff Officer, attended. 

REFURBISHMENTS AT THEATRE ROYAL: 

Mr. John O'Connor, Chairman and Mr. Jerome Hynes, 
Administrator, Wexford Festival Opera, made a presentation to 
members on the proposed refurbishments at the Theatre Royal. 

The meeting was advised that the cost of the project 
was £230,000. The Theatre Committee was seeking financial 
assistance in order to complete the project in 1993 and it 
was proposed to supplement locally sourced funds with EC 
Structural Funds and grant assistance from the Arts Council. 

In conclusion Mr. O'Connor and Mr. Hynes, on behalf of 
the Theatre Royal, requested the financial support of the 
local authority in bringing the project to fruition. 
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Special County Council Meeting - 26.04.1993 

In response, Councillor J. Walsh, Chairman, and the 
County Manager, who both gave appropriate recognition to the 
importance of the Theatre Royal and acknowledged the prestige 
of the Wexford Festival Opera confirmed that the request for 
financial assistance would be placed before the County 
council for consideration. 

COUNTY WEXFORD DRAFT DEVELOPMENT PLAN, 1992: 

In continuing consideration of 
Plan, 1992, the Council discussed 
objectives contained in the Plan. 

the Draft Development 
the development policy 

Councillor R. Murphy, indicated acceptance of the 
amended proposals in respect of a number of matters of 
concern raised at an earlier meeting. A number of members 
suggested that there was scope for better dialogue, improved 
communication with interested parties and environmental 
groups who were concerned with the planning process. 
Requests were made for the establishment of a pre-planning 
consultation process. Concern was also expressed on the 
possibility of rigid restrictions on rural development. 

In response, Mrs. R. Nixon, Senior Executive (Planning) 
and Mr. D. Bowen, Executive Planner, stated that all 
applicants for planning permission were catered for at 
present if a request for a meeting was made and it was 
proposed to continue this consultation process. 

Following a discussion on the employment of an 
additional Planning Officer to assist ~n pre-planning 
consultation, on the proposal of Councillor P. Reck, seconded 
by Councillor R. Murphy, it was agreed to defer this matter 
for consideration when preparing the 1994 Estimates of 
Expenses. 

With regard to industrial development, the County 
Council recommended that employment creation projects be 
given priority and that a more positive role in relation to 
development be implemented. 

Arising from a discussion on the licensing of tourism 
accommodation signposting, where a number of members claimed 
that the local authority's approach was unrealistic and that 
the policy should cater for the provision of personalised 
signs, on the proposal of Councillor L. Carthy, seconded by 
councillor ' G. Byrne, the Council recommended that 
consideration be given to changing the policy as operational 
heretofore with regard to licensing of tourism accommodation 
signposting by making the policy less restrictive. 

Page - 2 

© WEXFORD COUNTY COUNCIL ARCHIVES 



Special County council Meeting - 26.04.1993 

The Council also discussed the increasing use of t.v. 
satellite dishes and on the proposal of Councillor L. Allen, 
seconded by Councillor S. Doyle, recommended that letters be 
written to all installers of t.v. satellite dishes advising 
them of the obligation to seek planning permission in advance 
of the installation of t.v. satellite dishes. 

The Council discussed the restrictions on development 
requiring direct access on to National Primary and Secondary 
Roads when a proposal that Section 5.18.1c be deleted was 
moved. The proposal was defeated when put to the meeting 
when 7 voted in favour and 8 against. 

On the proposal of Councillor L. Allen, seconded by 
Senator M. D'Arcy, the Council agreed to the amendment of 
section 5 18.1C by the inclusion of "but where possible" in 
lieu of "provided". 

It ws agreed to hold the 
1993, at ' .30 p.m. 

Meeting -Sea1ink: 

next meeting on 3rd May, 

It ms agreed to hold a special meeting of the County 
council 01 the Seal ink Ferry on 14th May, 1993, and to visit 
sites of civic amenity in Wales and return on 15th May, 1993. 

The neeting also agreed to send a deputation to Pembroke 
to meet t .le Mayor of Pembroke and Mr. Govin Davies an 
Executive of the shipping line with a view to improving the 
shipping lines between Ross1are and Pemborke. 

This concluded the business of the meeting. 

\w~oQQ \,g ~\A-Q/W 
County Secretary. 

Daingnithe ar an 1a de 1993. 
--~---------------- --------
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WEXFORD COUNTY COUNCIL 

Minutes of Library Committee Meeting 
Held on Tuesday, 27th April, 1993 - 3.00 p.m. 

In the Branch Library, New Ross. 

********* 

ATPEBlDANCE: 

In the Chair: Councillor J. Curtis, Chairman. 

other Members 

v. Byrne; 
P. Reck; 

J. T. Browne; 
M. Sinnott. 

Councillors 

G. Byrne; 

Messrs. N. McDonnell, County Secretary (Acting); Miss 
C. O'Rourke, County Librarian; Miss K. Lucking, Assistant 
County Librarian. 

An apology for inability to attend was received from 
Councillors R. Murphy and H. Corish. 

Confiirmation of Minutes: 

On the proposal of Councillor G. Byrne, seconded by 
councillor P. Reck, the Committee confirmed the minutes of 
meeting held on 22nd February, 1993. 

It was agreed to amend the minutes showing Councillor V. 
Byrne's attendance which had not been recorded. 

Wexford Manuscript - 1798: 

The Committee referred to their discussions at their 
meeting on 22nd February on the acquisition of a number of 
items relating to the 1798 Rebellion. Following further 
consideration of the matter it was agreed by the Committee 
that a meeting be arranged to be attended by Councillor P. 
Reck, Councillor J. T. Browne, Mr. D. Minnock, Town Clerk, 
Enniscorthy and Mr. Henry Goff, with a view to progressing 
this ma t ter . 
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Library Committee Meeting - 27.04.1993 

Branch Library, Enniscorthy: 

Having been informed that the contract work on the 
Branch Library in Enniscorthy would be completed by July, 
1993, ~he Committee recommended that preparations be made to 
have the Branch operating as soon as is possible in 1993. 

Library Headquarters and Branch: 

The Committee noted that there was a number of ongoing 
problems with general maintenance at the Library 
Headquarters. Having discussed the matter the Committee 
recommended on the proposal of Councillor P. Reck, seconded 
by councillor G. Byrne, that the problem with the water 
supply be attended to. The Committee also requested that 
Mr. Paul Wilson, Sanitary Services Area Engineer attend at 
the nex~ meeting of the Library Committee. 

The Committee also discussed the use and refurbishment 
of the ~wo ground floor rooms in the Library Headquarters and 
on the proposal of Councillor M. Sinnott, seconded by 
Councillor P. Reck, recommended that consideration be given 
to providing funding for the refurbishment of these rooms in 
1994 Es~imates. . 

In advance of discussions on the 1994 Estimates, the 
Commit~ee also requested that a programme or schedule of 
priority works in the Library Headquarters and Branch be 
drawn up and circulated for discussion to members of the 
Library Committee. 

Arising from a discussion on 
Library Service, on the proposal 
seconded by Councillor G. Byrne, 
that grant assistance be sought 
mobile library vehicles. 

Development of Library Service: 

the operation of the Mobile 
of councillor J. T. Browne, 
the Committee recommended 
for the replacement of both 

Having noted the progress being made in particular in 
relation to the new library premises being provided in 
Enniscorthy and the improvements being carried out in 
Bunclody, the Committee recommended that the proposal for 
improved library facilities in Gorey be advanced. The 
commit~ee also requested that minor maintenance and 
improvement work at the New Ross Branch Library be carried 
out. 
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Library Committee Meeting - 27.04.1993 

Date of Next Meeting: 

It was agreed to hold the next meeting on 25th May, 
1993, at 3.00 p.m. in the Library Headquarters, Wexford. 

This concluded the business of the Meeting. 

Daingnithe ______________________ la de ________________ 1993 

Chairman. 
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